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SUBJECT:  
University of South Florida Proposal to Offer a Doctor of Philosophy in Economics

PROPOSED COMMITTEE ACTION  
Consider Approval of the Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.) in Economics at the University of South Florida, CIP Code 45.0601 
AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION

Section 7(d), Art. IX, Florida Constitution
Board of Governors Regulation 8.011

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

The University of South Florida (USF) is requesting authorization to implement a Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.) in Economics with a primary emphasis in Health Economics.  The program requires a minimum of 69 credit hours, 27 in core courses, 12 in field courses, 9 in electives, and 21 in dissertation.  The proposed program is a conversion of an existing program track in the College of Business Administration to become a stand-alone degree program within the College of Arts and Science.  With the move, the emphasis of the program will shift from a business perspective to health economics.  As a program in the College of Arts and Sciences, it will be considered a STEM degree by the National Science Foundation, a status it could not attain as a track within the College of Business Administration.   The Economics Department, along with the baccalaureate degree, was moved to the College of Arts and Sciences in 2008.  The existing master’s degree and the Ph.D. (if it is approved) will be moved, as well.  This action will consolidate the economics programs into one college.

The University of South Florida Board of Trustees approved the Ph.D. in Economics in December 3, 2009.  If approved by the Board of Governors, implementation is planned for Fall 2010.  A full proposal can be found at: http://www.flbog.edu/. 
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